Minutes of Sons in Retirement, Luther Burbank Branch 17
BEC Meeting, via ZOOM video, Santa Rosa CA
Thursday, October 7, 2021
Big SIR George Traverso opened the meeting at 10:02 a.m.

Present (voting members indicated by *): Big SIR George Traverso*, Little SIR Gordon Boultbee*, Immediate former Big SIR Dennis Mangan, Secretary Kurt Wehrmeister*, Treasurer Al Petrie*, Asst. Treasurer John Gnam*, Membership Coordinator Eias Zegarra*, Luncheon Coordinator Glenn Seime, Directors Tom Lubas*, Rich de Lambert*, Steve Saulsbury*, Neil Wheeler*. 
Absent: Asst. Secretary Terry Freeman*, Director Tom Johnson.* 

Other members present: Ted Scapeccia, Fred Rose, Lance Thompson.
Proposed addition to the agenda: Wehrmeister moves, Lubas seconds, to add, under New Business, Consideration of Resumption of All Indoor Branch Activities (with proper masking) at Discretion of Activity Chairs. Approved unanimously by the BEC.
Secretary’s report. De Lambert moves, Boultbee seconds, approval of the September 2 minutes as amended. Approved unanimously by the BEC.
Treasurer’s report. Petrie notes that the Branch opened the month of September with $5,624.72; there were two reimbursements for the month: to “Bark” editor Jim Fenstermaker for printing in the amount of $111.76, and to Little SIR Boultbee for a gift card to the guest speaker in the amount of $20.00. As of September 30, then, the Branch balance stood at $5,492.96. Wehrmeister moves approval of the Treasurer’s report, Boultbee seconds; approved unanimously by the BEC.
Membership report. Zegarra reports that the Branch census remains at 83 members. An application is pending from candidate Ollie Chapman. Wehrmeister moves approval of the membership report, Lubas seconds; approved unanimously by the BEC.
Boultbee confirms submittal of Forms 27 and 28 to state SIR.

OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of December 2021 holiday luncheon. Traverso notes that Seime was not present at this point of the meeting (he joined later), but notes that Seime had reported to him that Andrew Kilsheimer had presented him with a quote of $30/plate for the Branch holiday luncheon, scheduled for December 16. “It looks like a very good bargain,” Traverso said, but since at this point there had been no decision on the resumption of in-person monthly luncheon meetings . . . a vote to approve this agreement is tabled.

Review understanding of protocol for new-member applications. Traverso and Boultbee review the process: the member-sponsor is responsible for providing an application form to the candidate; the candidate completes it and returns it to the sponsor, who passes it along to the Big SIR, who turns it over to either the Membership Coordinator or to the “Bark” editor. Then the application is submitted to and voted on by the BEC, then announced to the general membership.

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion of findings of Phone Committee regarding projected attendance at possible October 21 luncheon meeting. Review of findings that, with the entire membership having been polled, 39 members indicated that they would attend an potential in-person lunch (with its $25/plate price at Epicenter); while 44 would not. After some discussion one way or the other, majority consensus is that if there is to be an in-person lunch, and a member indicates verbally that he will attend – and then does NOT attend, he will be billed for the $25. (This having been standard procedure for many years prior.) Members will have until the Sunday prior to a Thursday lunch to call the Big SIR or the luncheon coordinator to cancel; if they do not, they will be invoiced if they do not attend. Boultbee makes a formal motion to charge nonattendees who’ve said they’re coming, Traverso seconds. Approved by the BEC –Zegarra and Petrie voting no.
Discussion of October 21 luncheon meeting – In person or ZOOM? Boultbee asserts his view that plans should proceed to resume in-person luncheon meeting; the September BEC decision had been to do so – but that it could be reconsidered at this October 7 meeting. If it were to proceed, Boultbee notes, masking would be required except when members were seated at their lunch tables. De Lambert suggests that if it does proceed, with slightly more than half of the membership choosing NOT to attend, that live video be provided to nonattending members via ZOOM.  Mangan asserts that this would be unrealistic; in any event he would not try to undertake the task. Boultbee moves, Wehrmeister seconds, that the October 21 luncheon proceed. Vote to do so is 6-1, with Petrie voting no and two abstentions.
It is noted that, according to last telephone polling, that 39 members and one guest speaker will be in attendance for a total of 40; any of those 39 who choose to NOT attend must call Traverso or Fenstermaker by Sunday evening, October 17.

Discussion of personnel at the door on October 21; Wehrmeister volunteers to work the table verifying vaccination status and documenting of signed liability waivers; he notes that he can also handle badge distribution if needed.

Update from RAMP Committee. Wheeler and de Lambert report that after meetings to hammer out plans on marketing and publicity, there will be new postings regarding SIR on the Press Democrat’s website, www.PD.com, and the website for KZST-FM 100.1. Now awaiting guidance from State SIR regarding new tri-fold and gateway brochures. And, in the process of creating lists of public places that SIR material can be placed.  De Lambert notes that a regional SIR meeting on RAMP efforts is forthcoming on October 19, that he will attend.

Possibility of allowing all Branch activities chairmen to resume all activities, indoors and outdoors—at their discretion, with Covid vaccination and signed waiver required for participation, and with masking protocols as required by ongoing county regulations.  Wehrmeister so moves, Traverso seconds. Approved by the BEC with no opposing votes, but Saulsbury abstaining.
On motion from Wehrmeister, second from Lubas, adjournment at 11:08 a.m.
Future meetings:

Membership luncheon meeting, in person at Epicenter, 11 a.m. Thursday, October 21
BEC Meeting via ZOOM, 10 a.m. Thursday, November 4
Membership luncheon meeting, in person at Epicenter, 11 a.m. Thursday, November 18

Draft minutes submitted by Secretary Kurt Wehrmeister
